
                                                                                      

        JULY 13, 2023 

                                                                                     7:00PM 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

NATOMA CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

MAYOR: Rick Dunlap  

COUNCIL MEMEBERS PRESENT: Dale Eickhoff, Jesse Lyle, Chris Broeckelman, Jill Koelling and Kyle 
Koelling.   

CITY EMPLOYEES PRESENT: Ryan Cook, Amanda Baxley and Adam Kocinski.  

7:02 PM:  Mayor called the meeting to order. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: The 2024 Budget was added to the agenda. The agenda was approved as 
amended.   

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes from June 8, 2023, were approved as presented. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  The Treasurer’s Report had an ending balance of $367,218.00 

Kyle moved with a second from Jill to approve the Treasure’s Report as presented. Motion carried.  

OLD BUSINESS:  No old business to discuss. 

NEW BUSINESS: Residents, Mason Bos and Nicholas Racette, presented the desire to place a personally 
owned vending machine on city property. After discussion, the council agreed that they need to check 
with the city’s insurance about liability. The Council will make a decision once information from the 
insurance is received. 

Treasurer, Ryan Cook, presented a draft of the 2024 budget for review.  

Kyle moved with a second from Jill to approve the Notice and signature of the Intent to exceed the 
revenue neutral rate. Motion carried. 

The date of the budget hearing is set to be held on September 14,2023 at 6:45 PM at City Hall. 

The City’s storm siren is currently not working for the daily alarms. Adam has contacted Don’s Electric 
and they will be here to look at it when they can.  

Resident, Hanna Koelling will be painting a mural on well# 9.  

MAYOR’S REPORT: Nothing new to report.  

CITY SUPERINTENDANT’S REPORT:  Adam expressed the need for a new lawn mower in the near future. 

He stated that there is no chip and seal available anywhere to purchase to fix roads. He has been placed 
on a notify list in case any becomes available. 



KDHE audited the Water and Wastewater operations in Natoma. Adam feels like everything went well.  

CITY CLERK REPORT:  The City’s new website is almost ready. The only thing left to take care of is the 
online bill pay setup. The Clerk is currently trying to contact Paystar to see if the online bill pay can be 
set up through them. The hope is that the website will be complete by the end of July. 

8:20 PM Dale moved with a second from Chris to pay bills and adjourn. Motion carried. 

The next Council Meeting is scheduled for 7:00 PM on August 10, 2023. 

 


